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Residential Substance Use
Disorder (RSUD) Room and Board

$868,944 annually - indefinite
waiver

Various

Pete Patten 12/20/2023
DSDHS Moore.Chloe@countyofdane.com
Chloe Moore 608-698-6384

In 2021, Wisconsin Medicaid began funding Residential Substance Use Disorder (RSUD)
treatment. However, Medicaid coverage only supports the treatment portion of services, and
leaves the cost of room and board to the individual being served. The contracts associated with
this bid waiver fund only the room and board portion of RSUD treatment, allowing Dane County
Medicaid recipients access to this service when deemed clinically necessary. This Bid Waiver
would be for indefinite ongoing services.
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At present the Department contracts with the following agencies for provision of Room and
Board:

1. ARC Community Services
2. Blandine House
3. Catholic Charities
4. Nova Counseling Services
5. Meta House
6. Mooring House (Apricity)
7. United Community Center

The Department maintains an Residential Substance Use Disorder (RSUD) Directory to inform
the community of agencies contracted to provide this service. Each contracted agency is
responsible for assessing individual's clinical appropriateness for services, and is ultimately
responsible for obtaining Forward Health approval of RSUD treatment funding. Contracts permit
agencies to bill the Department for provision of Room and Board when Forward Health has
approved treatment funding.

The Department is reliant upon the Medicaid provider network for provision of this service. The
Dane County Medicaid providers for RSUD treatment do not have sufficient capacity to meet the
needs of Dane County Residents, resulting in the need for expansion of services outside of
Dane County. In order to provide a robust array of providers to meet the unique needs of the
individuals we serve, while remaining beholden to the Medicaid network, the Department of
Human Services is requesting a blanket bid waiver for provision of the Room and Board services
associated with RSUD treatment. Approval of this blanket bid waiver will enable the Department
to establish a network of RSUD treatment providers that must also be active Medicaid providers.
Providers participating in the network will adhere to identical contract requirements, including
state licensure under administrative rule DHS 75 (Community Substance Use Service
Standards). Initial contract amounts will vary based on historic utilization and anticipated spend,
with the ability to increase contracts based utilization and funding availability.


